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Greetings to our beloved blessed families from around the world, In the wake of True 
Father's passing, True Mother entered a 40- day period of profound spiritual 
dedication. Her focus was on rejuvenating the faith of the Unification Movement and 
the substantial establishment of Cheon Il Guk. She emphasized the importance of the 
Cheonshimwon providence, urging the Family Federation to reconnect with its 
foundational values, closely aligned in spirit and truth with the True Parents. 
 

In 2023, at the Cheonshimwon in Brazil, we took inspiration from True Mother's words, "Wonderful 
things occur when united with Cheonshimwon." Over a span of six months, both the first and second 
generations engaged in relentless witnessing and conducted a thousand prayer sessions. This devotion 
yielded a miraculous and remarkable outcome: an influx of over 2,400 new members into the Family 
Federation. This achievement underscores the transformative power of sincere prayers in manifesting the 
works of the Heavenly Parent and True Parents on Earth. 
 
Our journey of miraculous events continued. Initially, the South American Youth Hyojeong 21-Day 
Workshop, scheduled for February 1-23 at the HJ Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training Center, was set to 
host 130 participants. However, buoyed by the strength of Cheonshimwon prayers, the attendance surged 
to 300. These young individuals are being trained as future leaders, aligning themselves with True 
Mother's teachings. 
 
Since then, every day has been an enriching and unique experience for the South American branch of the 
Family Federation in Brazil. The Cheonshimwon providence has marked a rejuvenating beginning in the 
12th year of Cheon Il Guk, unlocking a realm of endless possibilities in South America, particularly in 
Brazil. 
 
Beloved blessed families from around the world, the integration of over 2,400 new members in such a 
brief period is a significant milestone for us in Brazil. The participation of more than 300 youths at the HJ 
Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training Center in Korea is equally awe-inspiring. In these historic times, 
guided by True Mother's wisdom, let us fully embrace, recognize and appreciate this blessed opportunity 
granted by the Heavenly Parent and True Parents. I call upon everyone to channel their utmost energy and 
commitment towards witnessing and revitalizing others in spirit and truth. 
 
Rest assured that your endeavors will be recognized by the Heavenly Parent and True Parents, paving the 
way for the successful establishment of Cheon Il Guk. In Brazil, we pledge to continue fostering a legacy 
of miracles, united in our efforts with True Mother. Your ongoing support and encouragement are deeply 
appreciated. 
 
Thank you! 
 
 
 


